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June 2008

Darji Mitra Mandal of the UK	 DMMUK

Limited by guarantee no: 2913733	 Registered charity no: 1036109

To help raise awareness of the Mandal we want to hear your news - matrimonial, births, achievements.  
To give us your feedback and receive new issues regularly, please send your details by email to info@darjimandal.org.uk

The Darji Voice is published twice a year and is distributed to the community throughout UK.

Dear Members,

Another year has gone by, with AGM, new committee has been elected; I am delighted to welcome new 
members who have joined the committee to implement the changes needed to improve the image and  
provide a greater benefit to our community.

Last year, the Mandal saw a range of successful activities; Sammelan, Navratri, Friday club, Mela, Easter 
party, 60+ Dinner, Children’s Christmas Party and New Year’s eve. We will continue with all these events 
this year however we need to concentrate on improving the Darji Pavilion, with additional car parking, building 
an office for marriage registration, improving on noise pollution and having a bar facility. 

Despite all these activities, it was disappointing to see very low turn out for AGM. This is the one platform 
where the entire community can actively shape the future of the Mandal by providing ideas and feedback.  
It is important to emphasis that your participation is vital in helping to fulfil the community needs and progress 
towards a successful future.

Sitting at home in our arm chairs and discussing the Mandal, has to be a thing of the past, we need active  
participation from all members to encourage all those who are putting tremendous efforts to bring new and 
fresh ideas to our Mandal. The foundations we lay now will enable future generations to follow our actions,  
we need to lead by example and ensure we maintain our culture and community spirit alive. 

The Darji Voice is produced for the entire UK and we need input from all the other Darji members of the UK. 

I look forward to seeing you all in coming months at our events.

Pravin Morar Jivan 
President		

One of the First Darji in the UK
This young man was 22 when he arrived in the UK from Fiji  
in 1952. Times were hard and jobs were scarce and difficult  
to find when businesses had signs saying ‘No coloureds 
please’ and accommodation was hard to find when landlords 
had similar attitude.

His first job in a tailoring firm fetched him a mere £5.00 per 
week. His second job on Mare Street, Hackney, earned him 
a little more with £7.00 for 40 hours. As more work came 
his way, his hours became more demanding and working 80 
hours a week brought home £14. With a rent of £5.00 for a 
single room and a kitchen shared by 2-3 families, he lived at 
Roslyn Hill in Belsize Park and was later joined by his wife  
and their son in 1955.

Socialising was difficult with much time spent earning money. 
Nevertheless, he gathered a few other Darji friends, about 
10-12, who had arrived from Africa. Food was rationed and a 
family would get just half a packet of sugar and one egg per 
week as well as a few tea bags, until July 1954 when food 
rationing ended. Apart for a shop in Liverpool Street, getting 
Indian food was near enough impossible. 

Gathering Darji friends enabled him and his friends to start  
the Mandal, with a membership fee of just half a crown or  
18 pence per month.

By 1957, he jointly owned a property with two other friends 
and in 1959 he bought his own house in Kentish Town where 
he resides to date. At the age of 30 (by 1960), he owned three 
properties where he had approximately 24 people boarding 
and lodging. This earned him approximately £100 per week.  
In 1966, he began his own tailoring business producing  
ladies garments.

Many of our community members who came to the UK faced 
similar difficulties. The above is just a glimpse of Mr Jakison 
Nathu Tailor’s life, one of the first Darjis to arrive in the UK. 

In Memory

Mr Shantilal Jagjivan Tailor (17 Jan 1956 - 18 May 07)  
No farewell words were spoken, no time to say goodbye, 
you were gone before we knew it, and only God  
knows why.

Obituaries

Since the last publication of Darji Voice in February 2008,  
the DMM of UK was informed of the passing away of the  
following community members. The DMM of UK sends  
their condolences and sympathies to their families.

Name	 Date Passed Away

Mr Chunilal Bhukhan Gokal	 30-03-2008 
of Rayners Lane

Mr Jekishanbhai Ambaram Topiwala	 03-04-2008 
of Palmers Green

Mrs Naliniben Nanalal Ambaram Tailor	 23-04-2008 
of Edmonton

Mrs Prabhavatiben Bhulabhai Makanji	 13-04-2008 
of Southall

Mrs Shardaben Manharbhai Tailor	 06-05-2008 
of Leicester

Mrs Dhanuben Mulchandbhai Tailor	 15-05-2008 
of Ilford.

If you would like the name of your beloved family member  
to be included under obituaries in the Darji Voice, please  
forward all the details to Thakorbhai Bhagat  
(thakor333@yahoo.co.uk). This is open to all the members 
of the Darji community in the UK. 

If you wish to place memorials in the future issues, please 
contact Thakorbhai Bhagat for details

To help the DMM of UK stop sending out correspondence in 
the name of community members who have passed away, 
please inform Thakorbhai Bhagat as soon as possible giving  
all the details of the new contact via email. 

The DMM of UK will endeavour to amend all records as soon 
as possible.



Community News

Holi

Another successful and colourful event, kept the community 
spirit up at the Pavilion. Mouth watering food, good music  
and a range of colours on show meant that no one left 
without being “holied”. It was pleasing to see our children 
embracing our culture and traditions by playing Holi with  
one another. An annual event for the calendar I am sure!

Friday Club

Masala Dosa Nite was very successful. This was a change 
from the regular Friday Club menu item and nearly 200 people 
enjoyed the delicious Dosas.

May Friday Club was enjoyed by a Pavilion full of people. A 
delightful menu of Jerk Chicken and Goat curry was served. 
We look forward to providing a greater variety of menus in  
the future. Please provide suggestions. 

Future events
The DMM of UK will be holding events throughout the year. 
Some of these include:

•	 The Friday Club (first Friday of each month)

•	 Seaside Coach Trip 

•	 Mela – 17th August 2008

•	 Bhajan Night. - To be announced

•	 Over 60’s Dinner - 14th September

•	 Navratri

•	 Matrimonial Event - To be announced 

•	 Diwali/New Year

•	 New Year’s Eve Party

•	 Other Suggestions welcome

To attend any of the above events please contact: 
bharat.t.tailor@bt.com or vincetailor@googlemail.com

Pavilion Improvements
•	 New Acoustic (sound proof) doors.

•	 Extension of car parking in progress.

•	 Landscaping of rear garden in progress

Hall Manager

In the last Darji Voice, we advertised for a part time hall 
manager. We are pleased to inform that we have appointed 
Mrs Jyotiben Kiranbhai Mahatma. The contact number will 
be 07956 401 599. This appointment will allow us to expand 
the range of services we can offer to the community and also 
increase our revenue.

Wedding Registration at the Pavilion

The DMM of UK has been granted a licence to perform  
Registry marriages at the Darji Pavilion. This is great news  
for our community and a positive for marketing and  
hiring of our hall. Key benefits this brings to potential  
hall hirers are:

•	 No restrictions on the number of people that can share  
	 the happy couple exchange their vows.

•	 Registry marriage and Sagai can be conducted under a  
	 single venue.

We anticipate demand for this service to be high. In fact,  
we have already got our first registry marriage booked for  
9th September 2008. 

To ensure that we provide a range of packages to suit the 
needs of all customers, we will be publishing the details in  
the next issue of the Darji Voice.

Membership Fees
At the AGM, the following membership fees were agreed.

•	 Life membership - £101.00 

•	 Annual membership - £7.00

Membership fees apply from 18 years old and are valid from 

April to March.

This is the first revision in over ten years.

Darji Directory

It is almost 2 years since we published the Darji directory, 
we are aware that a number of people have moved or their 
children have brought their own properties. In order to update 
the directory with these changes, and any errors that were 
published in 2006, we are looking at issuing a one-off list of 
the amendments. So if you would like us to update any of 
your details or add new details in the current directory,  
please submit the request in writing; either by email  
mahesh@chikhlia.co.uk or by letter to: 5 Whistler Gardens, 
Edgware, Middlesex HA8 5TU.

Feedback
To improve our Mandal, we welcome suggestions from all 
members of our community. You can comment on any event 
or provide suggestions to Mr Bharat T Tailor, (Secretary of 
DMM of UK) at bharat.t.tailor@bt.com.

Darji Cricket Club
It was a great start to the season for the Darji Cricket Club 
(DCC) beating Southgate Eagles, with Krunal making 52 runs 
and Kiran taking 5 wickets.

Race for Life

Raising money for Cancer Research. Donating is simple  
fast and secure:  
www.raceforlifesponsorme.org/sistersindarace or contact 
Mina.tailor@hsbcgroup.com for details.

London to Brighton Bike Ride for British Heart 
Donating is simple fast and secure:  
www.justgiving.com/teamfun or contact jt@jayla.co.uk  
for details another team supporting the same charity is  
www.justgiving.com/HetalSitaram

Please give your support to our community members who  
are supporting charities by giving their time to raise money  
for these worthy causes. 

Prize Draw 
For all those youngsters who have sat their GCSE or A- Level 
Examinations please forward your names and e-mail  
address to Mr Bharat T Tailor, (Secretary of DMM of UK)  
at bharat.t.tailor@bt.com to enter this first ever prize draw  
for a £100 book voucher. 

We would also like donors to encourage our Darji students for 
their achievements and would like to start a Darji Scholarship 
of your choice.

The new Darji Mitra Mandal of UK Committee for 2008 
President: Pravin Morar Jivan		  Vice President: Naresh Thakorbhai Chikhlia	

Secretary: Bharat Thakorbhai Tailor	 Joint Secretary: Mahesh Chunilal Chikhlia	

Treasurer: Shilaben Tailor 		  Joint Treasurer: Ashok Chhotubhai Tailor, Umesh Natwarlal Tailor

Public Relation Officer: Thakorbhai Bhikhubhai Bhagat

Committee Members: 
Pankaj Natwarlal Tailor	 Ishwar Maganbhai Gosai	 Brijlal (Gulabdas) Fakirbhai	 Binaben Harishbhai Motiwala

Amish Dinesh Chikhlia	 Bipin Chhotubhai Tailor	 Sunil Rameshbhai Tailor	 Dilip Dayabhai Tailor

Minaxi Jayantilal Tailor	 Amit Narendra Bhagalia	 Sumitra Daulat Tailor	 Hasmukh Gulabdas Bhikha

Jayantilal Mohanbhai Degamia	 Deepa Jayantilal Tailor	 Kishore Jagmohan Kapadia 	 Vinod Natwarlal Tailor

Shantilal Gandabhai Tailor	 Rikesh Kishorebhai Tailor	 Daulat Ishwarlal Tailor	 Prataprao Thakorbhai Chikhlia

Rajesh Jagdishbhai Taylor 	 Mukesh Dhansukhlal Kapadia	
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